
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 12th of March, 2018.

Present                               Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor

                                                     James E. Presutti, Councilman

                                                     Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman
                  


Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman





Scott M. Manley, Councilman

Also Present 

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town





James Osborne, Town Engineer





Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk





Joseph P. Pedi, Deputy Town Clerk
SPECIAL MEETING:

Town Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of this meeting is

to interview candidates for the position of Police Sergeant.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

MOTION made at 6:08 p.m. by Councilman Manley to go into Executive

Session. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman
Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent             
MOTION made at 7:08 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to end the

Executive Session. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman
Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent   
Town Supervisor Gil Piaquadio stated that no action was taken, and none is

anticipated now.

Regular meeting called to order at 7:09 p.m. 

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

     Police Chief Bruce Campbell led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

     a. Add item 15B; WATER DEPARTMENT – Air National Guard at Stewart Airport 

        2018 Water Rate.
    b. Add Item 16B; ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS – Appointment to the Town of
        Newburgh Zoning Board.

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

    MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the   

     amount of $1,014,232.83 for vouchers 181024 to 181190. The motion was 

     seconded by Councilman Presutti..
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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6. DEPARTMENT HEADS REPORTS

     a. Fleet Maintenance

          Highway Superintendent Mark Hall wanted to commend George Woosley Jr. and
          James McGuinness on their extraordinary teamwork. The Fleet Department

          is continuing their effort to clean up the office and get the files in order.
          The Fleet Department has been operating whenever the Highway Department is          

          operating and as of this date, only one truck is not operating.
     b. Highway Department

          Highway Superintendent Mark Hall reported that the Highway Department
          is ready for tonight’s snow storm even though the Highway Department

          is still cleaning up from last week’s storm. 
          Machinery for the Spring and Summer is serviced or in the process of being 
          serviced and will be ready to operate when the season changes. 
          Mr. Hall also wanted to commend David Ferguson of the Highway Department, 
          Derek DeGroat of the Water Department, and Douglas Elliot of the Water Filter   

          Department for their excellent teamwork and mutual cooperation. 
          Mr. Hall also wanted to thank Chief Campbell for his assistance in getting cars 
          removed to enable the snowplows to plow the roads during the

          recent snowstorms. 
         Also, Mr. Hall wanted to commend his department’s performance in general 
         the last snowstorm. 
         Bid solicitation for Spring and Summer highway projects have already been sent 
         out which is two weeks sooner than last year. 
          Lastly, The Highway Department is developing the Road Plan which proactively 
          reviews road status and maintenance schedules for town roads during the 
          subsequent ten to twelve year period.

      c. Code Compliance
          Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield reported the following data
          for February 2018:


- 210 Site Inspections Made

- 73 Certificates of Occupancies Issued


- 129 Fire Inspections


- 38 Zoning Complaints

          Mr. Canfield also reported that the Safety Program is moving along nicely.

          Sexual Harassment Training for Town employees took place in February and

          will be concluded in March. Next will be Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation

          (CPR) training.

      d. Police 
          Police Chief Bruce Campbell reported the following:


- 5,023 Calls for Service Taken


- 695 Cases Investigated


- 237 Arrest


- 360 Accident Investigated


- 784 Traffic Violations
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  e. Recreation
           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo reported

           that registration for Kiddie Kamp (ages 3 to 5), Young Camp Chadwick (ages 6 and 7),
           Teen Chadwick (ages 13 and 14) and XLR8 (ages 15 and 16) will begin on April 7, 2018

           for Town residents. These classes traditionally fill quickly. Registration for Camp Chadwick   

           (ages 8 to 12) occurs after April 7, 2018 and will accommodate a larger number 

           of participants. Mr. Petrillo recommends that any questions concerning these

           programs can be answered through the Department of Recreation website or the

           Department of Recreation brochure.  

           The Moonlight Hike around Chadwick Lake scheduled for March 2, 2018 had to

           be cancelled due to inclement weather. The next moonlight hike is scheduled 

           for June 28, 2018. 
            The annual Easter Egg hunt is scheduled for Saturday, March 24, 2018 
            at 10:00 a.m at Chadwick Lake. The Easter Bunny is scheduled to appear.     
        f. Buildings and Grounds      
            Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo reported that    

            general repairs and maintenance are occurring on an ongoing basis on all the town     

            facilities.
7. JUSTICE COURT: 
      a. Unclaimed Bail
         Town Accountant Ronald Clum presented a list of the Unclaimed Exonerated Bail
         accounts (T-89) that are over six years old. The Justice Court made a good faith

         effort to locate the persons that posted bail before the funds were turned over

         to the Accounting Department. These funds are still unclaimed six years later.

         At this time, the bail becomes the property of the municipality and will be

         recorded as miscellaneous revenue. Town Accountant Ronald Clum requests 

         the transfer of these funds amounting to $498.25 to the general fund.

         MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer of $498.25 of

         Unclaimed Exonerated Bail accounts (T-89) that are over six years old into

         the General Fund. Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.
           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
     b. Hiring of Part Time Clerk for Justice Court

         Town Justice Richard Clarino requests approval to hire Deborah A. Morello-Deegan
         as Part Time Clerk for Justice Court filling the vacancy created by the January 11, 2018

         resignation of Drena Pedrick. Pending Town Board approval, Ms. Morello-Deegan will

         need to complete all required paperwork, physical, and fingerprinting. 

         Ms. Morello-Deegan’s start date will be on or after March 22, 2018 at a hourly wage

         of $12.00.

         MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the hire of Deborah A. Morello-Deegan

         as Part Time Clerk for Justice Court filling the vacancy created by the January 11, 2018

         resignation of Drena Pedrick at a hourly wage of $12.00. Motion seconded by
         Councilman Ruggiero.

         VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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8. ENGINEERING: NYSDEC Water Main Extension (Coronas, Leary, Little Britain, Rock Cut Road)
     a. Easement Survey Proposal
          Town Engineer James Osborne presented a proposal from Maser Consulting 

           providing professional surveying services for the following:




- Leary Lane: 800 linear feet of new 8-inch Ductile Iron water main and the provision 

                of new water main services for five lots.




- Coranas Lane: 400 linear feet of new 4-inch Ductile Iron water main and the provision 

                of new water main services for five lots.

          Cost of these surveying services from Maser Consulting is $4000.00.
          MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the $4000 cost of professional

          surveying services from Maser Consulting for Leary Lane and Coranas Lane

          for the Ductile Iron water main and the provision of new water mains for

          five lots on each lane. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman
          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent    
     b. Approval of Contract Documents Subject to Permissive Referendum
          Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented a proposed draft Resolution for the
          Town Board’s consideration. The resolution will make certain final determinations

          in the matter of the construction of lateral water mains in the consolidated water

          district in the Town of Newburgh for Rock Cut Road, Leary Lane, Coranas Lane,

          and Little Britain Road. Previously, the Board approved the contract

          for reimbursement of the $1,100,000.00 cost with the New York State Department 

          of Environmental Conservation. This resolution approves the plans, specifications,  

          estimate and contract form for the lateral water main improvements.

          MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the resolution that will make certain 

          final determinations in the matter of the construction of lateral water mains in the    

          consolidated water district in the Town of Newburgh for Rock Cut Road, Leary Lane,  

          Coranas Lane, and Little Britain Road. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
     c. Budget Transfer to Capital Project

          Town Engineer James Osborne requests the following budget transfer to provide
          the initial payments for engineering and contractor payments for the 

          New York State Department of Environmental Conservation water main extensions

          for Rock Cut Road, Leary Lane, Coranas Lane, and Little Britain Road. The Town

          needs to make the payments and subsequently seek reimbursement from

          New York State. The transfer is as follows:



- Transfer $300,000.00 from Interfund Transfer Line Account 040.9902.0900

                to Capital Project Account 6100.0200.

          MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer of $300,000.00
          from Interfund Transfer Line Account 040.9902.0900 to Capital Project Account     

          6100.0200 to provide the initial payments for engineering and contractor payments 

          for the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation water main extensions

          for Rock Cut Road, Leary Lane, Coranas Lane, and Little Britain Road. 
          Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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9. ACCOUNTING: Sewer Budget Adjustment
     Town Accountant Ronald Clum requests a Sewer Budget Adjustment. The City of 
     Newburgh went out for a new Serial Bond for repairs to their West Trunk
     Line.  As the Town is responsible for 42% of the annual debt costs, a budget adjustment 

     is needed in the amount of $130,632.00 for these expenditures. The budget adjustment

     will be as follows:

     Increase Account 050.8130.0475.5010 City Bond Payments for $130,632.00.

     Decrease Account 050.9902.0900.5010 Inter-fund Transfers for $130,632.00.
     MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve a sewer budget adjustment of    

     $130,632.00  that results from the Town’s 42% share of the debt costs of the Serial Bond   

     taken by the City of Newburgh for repairs to the City’s West Trunk Line. 
     Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
10. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: In House Advancement

       Highway Superintendent Mark Hall requests approval to proceed with an in-house
       advancement of Highway employee Anthony Ponesse to Senior Work Leader with

       an increase hourly rate of $1.50 per hour retroactive to January 1, 2018.
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the in-house advancement of 

       Anthony Ponesse to Senior Work Leader at a rate increase of $1.50 per hour
       retroactive to January 1, 2018. Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
11. RECREATION:
       a. Amended Umpire Agreement

           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo provided
           an amendment to the previously approved 2018 Service Agreement for the

           Orange County United States Specialty Sports Association (USSSA) Umpires
           Association. The amendment pertains to the Town of Newburgh Softball League

           slow pitch games only. The co-ed agreement remains unchanged. The slow

           pitch rate has been increased from $31 per umpire to $32 per umpire.

           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the umpire rate increase

           for slow pitch games from $31 per umpire to $32 per umpire. Motion
           seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
       b. Seasonal Employee
           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests
           approval to hire the following seasonal employees at a starting wage of $10.40

           per hour.

           - Ryan Bayer whose position as Seasonal Laborer will start on May 10, 2018 and 

             end on September 5, 2018.
          - Samantha Podlas whose position as Seasonal Recreational Aid will start on 

             April 5, 2018 and end on September 5, 2018.

          - Matthew Sager whose position as Seasonal Recreational Aid will start on 
             May 10, 2018 and end on September 5, 2018.

           The salaries for all three positions are in the budget under account 7140-0100.
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           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the hire of seasonal employees

           Ryan Bayer, Samantha Podlas, and Matthew Sager at starting salaries of

           $10.40 per hour. Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.
             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
       c. Awarding Fireworks Contractor
           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests
           approval to accept the bid of $10,500 from Fireworks Extravaganza who will

           provide the fireworks for the Town of Newburgh 2018 Community Day fireworks

           display. Fireworks Extravaganza was the lone bidder and also provided quotes
           for 2019 and 2020. Fireworks Extravaganza provided the fireworks display for

           Community Day 2017.
           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the bid of $10,500 from Fireworks    

           Extravaganza who will provide the fireworks for the Town of Newburgh 2018 
           Community Day. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
       d. 2018 Bus Bid

           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests
           the Town Board select both Leprechaun Lines and West Point Tours to provide

           bus service as determined by the lower bid for each destination. Both companies  

           provided bids on charter bus destinations and school bus destinations.

           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the bids from both Leprechaun 
           Lines and West Point Tours as determined by the lower bid for each destination.

           Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
12. Animal Control:

       a. T-94 Withdrawal

           Cheryl Cunningham of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94

           account to pay veterinary services of $999.69 to Newburgh Veterinary Hospital.

           $739.70 is for Canine services and $259.99 is for feline services.
           MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to authorize payment from the T-94

           account to Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount of $999.69. Motion was

           seconded by Councilman Presutti.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
      b. Agreement with Humane Society of Walden

           Councilman Ruggiero presented a proposed agreement between the Town of

           Newburgh and the Human Society of Walden (HSW). HSW agrees to accept dogs

           from the Town of Newburgh except those dogs that are deemed vicious and 

           which pose a safety risk. Upon acceptance by HSW, a no kill safe haven, HSW

           will provide all vetting services for the animal they accept. HSW will charge the

           Town an annual fee of $500 plus a fee of $100 per dog accepted by HSW.

           HSW will also accept cats and kittens that are negative for feline leukemia and
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           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to accept the proposed agreement

           between the Town of Newburgh and the Humane Society of Walden.

           Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
13. POLICE:

       a. Purchase of Police Vehicles with Emergency Lights
           Police Chief Bruce Campbell requests authorization to purchase four 2018
           Ford Utility Police Interceptors All Wheel Drive (AWD) with lighting (marked

           unit) at a cost of $40,042.40 each for a total cost of $160,169.60 and one 2018 Ford    

           Utility Police Interceptor AWD with lighting (unmarked) at a total cost of 

           $38,915.40. These vehicles are from New York State Bid, quote #26549. The funds
           for these vehicles and lighting are included in the 2018 police budget in the 

           capital account 3120.0

           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase of four 2018

           Ford Utility Police Interceptors All Wheel Drive (AWD) with lighting (marked

           unit) at a cost of $40,042.40 each for a total cost of $160,169.60 and one 2018 Ford    

           Utility Police Interceptor AWD with lighting (unmarked) at a total cost of 

           $38,915.40. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
       b. Scheduling Software
            Police Chief Bruce Campbell requests approval to purchase Scheduling/Payroll
            software from Visual Computer Solutions for the amount of $14,784.00.

            The program Police Officer Scheduling Software (POSS) is specifically designed

            for the complex scheduling of police departments that require coverage 24

            hours a day for 7 days per week. The program will greatly reduce the number of

            hours invested on scheduling, reduce errors and conflicts and provide greater

            access of payroll data for the Accounting Department. The cost includes

            all maintenance, support, implementation and training. The funds for this

            software will come from the Asset Forfeiture Account 001-3120-0485-0000.
            MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the purchase Scheduling/Payroll

            software from Visual Computer Solutions for the amount of $14,784.00.

            Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

        c. Sergeant Promotion
            Town Supervisor Piaquadio requests Board approval to promote Officer Vincent 
            Spampinto to the rank of Sergeant with a start date of March 15, 2018 
            at a salary per the PBA contract.
            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to promote Vincent Spampinto

            to the rank of Police Sergeant as of March 15, 2018 at a salary in accordance
            with the PBA contract. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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14. WATER FILTRATION: Award of Chemical Bid and Sludge Removal Bid
       Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeffrey Guido requests approval to accept

       the following bid for Aluminum Sludge Removal and Disposal Services from

       TAM Enterprises for $0.1044 per gallon.

       Water/Sewer Superintendent Jeffrey Guido also requests approval to accept

       the following bids for Chemicals:

       - Sodium Fluoride (CLFP): Slack Chemical ($0.768 per pound)
       - Sodium Hypochlorite (CLFP and DAT): Slack Chemical ($0.869 per gallon)
       - Blended Polyorthophosphate (CLFP): Shannon Chemical ($1.17 per pound)
       - Hydrofluosilicic  Acid (DAT): Univar ($2.80 per gallon)
       - Sodium Hydroxide (DAT): New Haven ChlorAlkali DBA as H. Krevit ($2.56 per gallon)
       - Phosphoric Acid (DAT): Shannon Chemical ($8.17 per gallon)
       - Soda Ash (DAT): Univar ($0.21 per pound)
       - Sodium Bisulfite (DAT): Slack Chemical ($2.344 per gallon)
       - Sulfuric Acid (DAT): Slack Chemical ($8.979 per gallon)
       - Citric Acid (DAT): Slack Chemical ($5.039 per gallon)        
       - Potassium Permanganate (CLFP): Shannon Chemical ($1.57 per pound)
       - PolyAluminum Chloride (CLFP and DAT): Holland Chemical ($1.76 per gallon)
       - Liquid Sodium Permanganate (CLFP): Slack Chemical ($7.69 per gallon)
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Sludge Removal

       Bid from TAM Enterprises and the Chemicals Bid from the select companies

       who provided the lowest bid for each chemical. The motion was seconded 
       by Councilman Manley. 
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
15. CONSOLIDATED WATER DISTRICT:

       a. Proposal for Sale/Purchase of Surplus Real Property (Gunsch House)

           Commissioner of Parks, Recreation, and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests

           the Town Board approve the sole bid for the property purchase of the

           Gunsch property. The bid was $24,000 and was made by Balmville Construction.
          MOTION made by Councilman Presutti to accept the proposal to go into

          formal agreement with Balmville Construction to purchase the Gunsch 
          property for the sum of $24,000. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

          VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

          Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
          Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
      b. 2018 Water Rate for Air National Guard (ANG) at Stewart Airport (added item)
           Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented a draft resolution establishing

           the 2018 water rate of the Air National Guard (ANG) Base at Stewart Airport.

           Based on the adopted 2018 budget for the Consolidated Water District

           ($8,291,575) and the 2017 metered water consumption (566,108,508

           gallons), the 2018 water rate for the ANG Water District is $14.63 per 1000 gallons.
           MOTION made by Councilman Presutti to accept the resolution establishing 

           the 2018 water rate of the Air National Guard (ANG) Base at Stewart Airport at 

           $14.63 per 1000 gallons. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
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16. ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS: 
      a. Appointment of New Chairman

          Town Supervisor Piaquadio request Board approval to appoint Mr. Darrin J. Scalzo
          as Chairman of the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals effective

          March 12, 2018.

         MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the appointment of

         Mr. Darrin J. Scalzo as Chairman of the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of 

         Appeals effective March 12, 2018. Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

         VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
     b. Appointment of New Member (added item)
         Town Supervisor Piaquadio request Board approval to appoint Mr. Anthony

         Marino as a member of the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals effective

         March 12, 2018.

         MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the appointment of

         Mr. Anthony Marino as a member of the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals   

         effective March 12, 2018. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

         VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

         Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
17. ASSESSOR: Reappointment to Board of Assessment Review

      Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie requests that the Town Board reappoint Mr. Gerald
      Amoroso and Mr. Joseph James to the Board of Assessment Review.

      The terms of these two members expired on September 30, 2017 and the Town

      Board neglected to reappoint them due to an oversight. The Orange County Office

      of Real Property Tax Services is preparing for a mandatory class very soon.

      This class will require attendance of the entire Assessment Board which is why

      these two gentlemen need to be re-appointed. Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie 

      spoke to both gentlemen who are both eager to be reappointed.

      MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the reappointment of 
      Mr. Gerald Amoroso to the Board of Assessment Review.

      Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
      MOTION made by Councilman Presutti to approve the reappointment of 

      Mr. Joseph James to the Board of Assessment Review.

      Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman
      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
18. TOWN CLERK: Approval of Carnival Permit

       Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie presented for Board approval an application

       from Dreamland Amusements to conduct a carnival in the Town of Newburgh.

       Dreamland Amusements has conducted a carnival in the Town for several years

       and the carnival will set up in the parking lot of the Newburgh Mall.  The local 
       sponsoring agency for the carnival is again the East Coldenham School Parents 
       Teachers Association (PTA). The carnival is scheduled to begin on March 28, 2018.
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       Police Chief Campbell and Code Compliance Supervisor Canfield have approved the     

       application. Dreamland  Amusements will be required to obtain a renewed 
       Certificate of Liability Insurance.

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the application

       from Dreamland Amusements to conduct a carnival in the Town of Newburgh

       on March 28, 2018 in the parking lot of the Newburgh Mall contingent upon
       submitting an updated Certificate of Liability Insurance.

       Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   


19. ANNOUNCEMENTS

      Town Supervisor Piaquadio commended the Highway Department for their
      excellent performance keeping the town roads clear during the last snowstorm.

      Councilwoman Greene shared the same sentiments about the superb performance
      of the Highway Department during the last snowstorm.

      Councilman Ruggiero asked that we remember the family of Anna Molnar in our

      prayers. Anna Molnar was a long time employee of the Town of Newburgh who

      passed away on March 11, 2018. Councilman Ruggiero said Anna was a real
      asset to the Town.

      Councilman Manley commended the cooperative efforts of the Highway Department

      and the Police Department during the recent snowstorm. He also wanted to express
      his condolences to the family of Anna Molnar. Lastly, Councilman Manley wanted

      to encourage Town residents to participate in the Easter Egg Hunt being held on

      March 24, 2018. He said it is a fun time.

      Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie said that Anna Molnar’s passing was a tremendous

      loss. He felt that Anna was a very special person. In his sixteen year tenure as

      Town Clerk, whenever Mr. Zarutskie went to Anna with a problem, Anna had a

      solution. Whenever he had a question, Anna had an answer. Mr. Zaruskie also
      said that although Anna was a bit uncompromising at times, she was always

      cooperative and professional. Her passing was a shock and she will be missed.
20. PUBLIC COMMENTS
      Jeffrey Palen of Copper Rock Road commented that the Highway Department
      did an excellent job during the snow storm last week. Mr. Palen also inquired

      how one would be able to become a member of the Town Assessment Review Board.

      Town Supervisor Piaquadio said that members are appointed to the Assessment 
      Board by the Town Board. Town Clerk Zarutskie mentioned that no vacancy 

      on the Assessment Board has existed in about twelve years; however, he 

      recommended that Mr. Palen contact the Town Clerk’s office if Mr. Palen

      wants to be considered for appointment when the next vacancy exists.

      Patrick Richardson  of Gerri Court also wanted to commend the Highway

      Department on their fine performance during the previous snow storm.

      Mr. Richardson expressed his dismay on the use of silica (stone dust) on

      the streets near his home and displayed a sample he brought with him. 
      Mr. Richards said that crystalline silica is a classified carcinogen and he feels 
      its presence on the streets near his home has contributed to the asthmatic 
      condition of his children  and Mr. Richardson’s recent diagnosis of chronic 
      sinusitis (sinus infection). 
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      Mr. Richardson wants the Town to find a replacement for the silica that is 
      used on the roads in the Town.

      Michael Regulbuto of Copper Rock Road asked about the status of the
      project earmarked for the area opposite the Newburgh Mall formerly

      known as The Loop and later as The Marketplace. Town Supervisor Piaquadio

      explained that for the past thirteen years, the property has had three 

      different owners who had different plans for the property. The most recent

      plan calls for the construction of a one million square foot warehouse that will

      accommodate e-commerce type operations. The Town Board recently refused

      to allow this developer to increase the building heights from 40 feet to 55 feet.
      Consequently, the Town Board is not certain of this project’s current status.

      Mr. Regulbuto commented that he and his family do most of their shopping in 
      Middletown and Poughkeepsie and that he would prefer to do his shopping in 
      Newburgh and would prefer that this area be used to construct retail establishments. 
      Mr. Regulbuto asked theTown Board to describe its vision of the Town of Newburgh 
      and the Town Supervisor Gil Piaquadio said that the Town’s vision would include the

      establishment of retail commerce in that area.
      Keith Corwin of Copper Rock Road inquired whether a Review of Assessment

      Procedures was imminent in an effort to avoid a repeat of the error 
      in the property assessment of the Roseton power plant property which

      adversely affected those Town residents who pay Marlboro School taxes.

      Town Supervisor Piaquadio told Mr. Corwin that a review of assessment

      procedures will indeed be taking place in our office with the newly appointed

      Town of Newburgh Assessor Lori Coady within the next three months under the direction
      of Orange County Director of Real Property John McCarey.

21. ADJOURNMENT
       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn at 8:03 p.m.
       Motion seconded by Councilman Presutti.
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.   
       Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m
                                                    Respectfully submitted,
____________________________                   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie



Joseph P. Pedi

Town Clerk




Deputy Town Clerk
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